Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Lancaster Deputy leader ,in the absence of Councillor Warmisham the Lead Member for Children’s, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has resolved as follows:-

(1) That Cabinet approves the planned consultation process for the proposal to close The Swinton and Moorside High Schools replacing them with one school for 1350 pupils on the current Moorside playing fields, the new school to be opened under competition regulations.

(2) That Cabinet determines the effective date of opening the new school as September 2012.

The reasons are to enable to begin the process for the closure of The Swinton and Moorside High Schools and  to recommend the opening of a new school for 1350 pupils aged 11-16 from 2012. 

An option considered and rejected was not to commence the consultation process this was rejected as failure to do so would place the Council in a position of not meeting a legal requirement.

The assessment of risk is Building Schools for the Future is a key Council risk.  A master risk register and several sub risk registers have been compiled for the programme.  These are included within the Outline Business Case (OBC) and are updated on a regular basis by the BSF delivery team.

Source of funding: Funding for these proposals is included within the overall resources identified for the BSF programme agreed by Cabinet on the 27 February 2007 and approved by Partnership for Schools and the Treasury at the end of June 2007.
Legal advice obtained: Developed with Customer & Support Services – Law & Administration Section input and with input from Addleshaw Goddard, external legal advisers to the BSF programme

Financial advice obtained: Provided by: Chris Mee developed with Customer & Support Services – PFI accountant input and with input from Ernst & Young, external financial advisers to the BSF programme.

The following document has been used to assist the decision process: -
Report of the Lead Member for Children’s Services the meeting of the Cabinet held on25th November, 2008
Contact Officer: Robert McIntyre – Assistant Director (Resources) - 0161 778 0196

Mike Hall - Lead for Every Child Matters – BSF – 0161 778 0367

Stephen Bradbury – BSF Project Director – 0161 778 0367

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the, Children’s Services  Scrutiny Committee.


Signed

D. Lancaster 




Dated:  26th November,2008
Deputy Leader 
This decision was published on 26th November, 2008
This decision will come into force on  3rd December ,2008 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
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